MCASD General Meeting – April 15, 2018 – MINUTES
Metropolitan Chicago Association of Square Dancers

Minutes from the MCASD General Meeting April 15, 2018 At Trinity Lutheran Church, Roselle, Illinois
NEXT MEETING SUNDAY, September 16, 2018 AT 2 PM

Please arrive early to help set up tables & chairs. Thank you.

Executive Board: CHECK LIST
Duane, June, & Robert Bradley, Janice & James Cha, Donna Carpenter, Sue & Ken Davies, Jules & Marilyn Heinemann, Anita Johnson, Darlene Kulpa, Randy Moore, Bill Neurauter, Pat Semple, Christine Steffy, Frankie Terry, John Wood
Delegates: CHECK LIST
Arlington Squares, Tom Long, Al Gain; BnB Batavia, Rhea Britton, Terry Mertes; BnB McHenry, Bob/Donna Carpenter; Call & Caper, John Starnowski; Chi-Town Squares, Kate Reed; Diamond Circulators, Gloria Clay; Downers Grove Square Thrus, Paul & Sally Vargo; Fox Valley Mixers, Jim Rakow, Pat Cain; Happy Twirlers, David/Wanda Staron; Importers, Tom Steinke; Naper Squares, Beverly Ainsworth; North Shore Squares, Joy Nachtrab, Pam Berg; Oceanwaves, Marlene Neurauter, Howard Jacklin; Pollywogs, Barry Johnson; Southside Squares, Cornie Gardner; Square Spares & Pairs, Ed/Carolyn Stockwell; Swing’n Sugar Squares, Sue Davies, Pam Brown; Woodstock Squares, Dorothy Smith, Martin Barcelo
Call to Order - 2:10 pm by Janice Cha Pledge of Allegiance
Approval of Agenda
Barry Johnson-Pollywogs motioned to approve the agenda. Martin Barcelo-Woodstock seconded the motion Vote: YES: ALL No: NONE Motion carried.
Approval of Minutes
Tom Long-Arlington Squares motioned to approve the Minutes. Rhea Britton-Batavia BnB seconded the motion, Vote: YES: ALL No: NONE Motion carried.
Treasurer Report - Anita Johnson
Anita brought copies of the treasurer’s reports from December, January, and February. In summary - fiscal year to date income total is $6,533.92 and expenses total $4597.83 giving us a profit so far of $1,936.09. Our cash on hand as of February 28,2018 is $21,573.25. Bob Carpenter-BnB McHenry moved to accept the treasurer’s report for audit. Sue Davies – Swing’n Sugar Squares seconded. Vote: YES: ALL No: NONE Motion carried.
President’s Report - Janice Cha (for Rich Sehnert)
Janice highlighted several points from a note to her from Rich Sehnert. Rich wants to thank everyone who is taking time to attend meetings. Remember that Executive Board Meetings are open to everyone. Most of the President’s Report emphasized the top three benefits of MCASD to clubs: MCASD significantly subsidizes member clubs’ INSURANCE, runs a WEBSITE for all clubs, and coordinates a STEALING/RETRIEVING program to support attendance at club dances.

Vice President’s Report – Janice Cha
Janice, who will be stepping down as vice president, explained that the primary function of that position is to set up MCASD sponsored student dances for folks currently enrolled in classes. In years past when many more clubs offered lessons, there were several of these dances, but now with only a few clubs offering lessons, there are only three scheduled each season. Janice offered to share her experiences with the new VP.

Janice also reminded attendees that the third and final New Dancer Dance for this dance season will be taking place Saturday April 21 in Downers Grove, with Bobby Poyner calling.
Insurance Report – Bill Neurauter
Bill confirmed that all clubs present were receiving emails from him including reports and forms to be filled out. He reminded us that the MCASD book, including accident forms should be at each dance.
Webmaster – Janice commented, for Brian Robinson who had held a training session before this meeting, that now would be the time to enter your club’s summer sessions and fall dance information on the MCASD website.
SCISDA – Frankie Terry
Frankie, who has seen the Convention site, gave more specific details for those wishing to use public transportation between Chicago and Decatur with shuttle services once you are there. The cost each way is between $22 and $28. Frankie also reminded us that she has the registration forms and ribbons available.
2018 IL SD Convention – Bill Neurauter
Bill announced that since January there has been at least one convention meeting each month. The next one is to be held at the convention site in Decatur on Saturday, April 21st, at 11AM. Janice reported that prospective education sessions include Contra by Dennis Wiggins, New Dancer Success Story by Bruce Holmes, Intro to Website by Brian Robinson, & a 35 year history of our conventions by Bob Carpenter. Please publicize all aspects of the convention with your club members.
News Notes – Robert Bradley
Robert had a concise handout available at the break time. He hopes this instrument is not a repeat of information found in the Chicagoland Directory, but rather anything that is out of the ordinary, that clubs want people to know.
Friendship Awards – Donna Carpenter
Donna reminded us that requirements for the Friendship awards are located in Chapter 13 of the MCASD handbook, emphasizing the changes that have been made: EACH visit made to the same club UNTIL a banner is stolen will be counted, as well as any visit to an MCASD new dancer dance can be counted toward the Individual “Dancer Activity Award”, noting that free dances, workshops, exhibitions, summer dances and ticket dances do NOT count. Also, the “Club Friendship Award” will be given to any club that visits at least 8 (eight) different clubs during the season.
Historian – Randy Moore
Randy thanked everyone who has contributed toward maintaining our history.
Sweetheart Dance 2018 – Frankie Terry
Frankie Terry reported that this year the Sweetheart dance was very successful. Although she thought Sweetheart dance was not intended to make money, it certainly did so this year. Treasurer Anita pointed out that the Sweetheart Dance always makes money, which is used to sustain MCASD activities.
Grant Program - Marilyn Heinemann - Marilyn reported that most clubs took advantage of the GRANT incentive and held one / two club dances at the “Club 50” Mainstream level and have, or will have received $100 for each one hosted. This program was created to provide floor/dance time for new graduates with dancer retention in mind. This grant program will be evaluated at the executive board meeting in May.
Roll Call - Darlene Kulpa
Election of Officers - James Cha
For the office of vice president, Christine Steffy-Woodstock nominated, and Kate Reed-Chi Town seconded, Frankie Terry. Sue Davies-Swing’n Sugar Squares nominated, and Marlene Neurauter-Oceanwaves seconded Robert Bradley. By a 14, 15, 1 abstention vote, Robert was elected. Having only one DUAL candidate, nominated by Christine Steffy, seconded by Donna Carpenter for secretary, Bob Carpenter moved that we vote approval for Marilyn Heinemann & Darlene Kulpa to share duties of secretary. All approved.
Club Announcements Several clubs announced upcoming events, some of which were that Woodstock Squares plans to become Northwest Grand Squares, Ken Davies will compile and print the Chicago Directory (deadline to submit club info is August 1), and Fox Valley Mixers have created and will submit to the Board a few recommendations to promote square dancing. Janice will post FVM’s recommendations to the Toolbox page on SDrevival.shutterfly.com.
Motion to adjourn Rhea Britton-BnB Batavia moved, and Dwayne Bradley-Call and Capers seconded to adjourn the meeting at 3:41. Yes - All, No - none. Motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted by
Darlene Kulpa, Swing’n Sugar Squares
